

## Ottawa and District Labour Council Conseil du travail d'Ottawa et du district

280 Metcalfe • 5th Floor • Ottawa • Ontario • K2P 1R7 613-233-7820 • Fax 613-230-8404 • odlc@ottawalabour.org • www.ottawalabour.org

July 14, 2016

To Affiliates, Delegates and Friends:

Dear Sisters and Brothers:

The ODLC Labour Day Committee is busy planning for our annual Labour Day March and Picnic being held on Monday, September 5, 2016. As in previous years it will be held at McNabb Park (Bronson and Gladstone).

Our day starts off with a march from City Hall, leaving at approximately 12 o'clock and finishes off at McNabb Park. Once at the park the day is filled with a fun list of activities and best of all everything is free. Some of the activities include: a moon bounce, live music, pony rides, children's games, face painting and a barbecue.

There are several ways in which your support will help to make this day even better:

- Make a donation to the ODLC to help organize the day to provide food and entertainment. Even a small amount helps. (Remember we provide everything free).
- Start planning your union's participation have your members come out and participate in the march and picnic.
- Sponsor an event at the picnic (i.e. moon bounce, games, pony ride etc.) be creative!
- Volunteer at various events in the afternoon on September 5<sup>th</sup>.

Our Labour Day Committee is hard at work, and for this day to be a success again in 2016 they will need the support of all area unions. Get involved and show your union pride! Please take the time at your next meeting to discuss how your union will take part in this year Labour Day March and Picnic.

For more information on how you can become involved please call the Ottawa and District Labour Council. Please mark your calendar and join in the fun.

Hoping to see you there!

In solidarity,

Sean McKenny

President

SM/jm

UNIFOR 567 JM

